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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

The NSW Department of Education is upgrading the boarding facilities and building a new farm hub at Hurlstone 

Agricultural High School to support the local community.  

Detection and management of hazardous material  

Works to check for the possible presence of asbestos containing material will take place on the farm hub upgrade 

construction area starting 27 September 2023.  

These works will be completed as part of the standard construction process in a few locations across the farm hub 

construction area (see map overleaf). 

The farm hub construction area is situated well away from the operational area of the school. The farm hub 

construction area is also secure and inaccessible to the school and local community.  

Should asbestos containing measures material be discovered, the area will be cordoned off and safety measures 

including air monitoring will be in place under the advice of an independent hygienist.  

Remediation works will then be completed to remove asbestos containing material in accordance with the unexpected 

finds procedure within the site’s hazardous materials management plan.  

Testing will then be completed to ensure relevant work areas are fully remediated and an independent assessor will 

issue a clearance certificate following the remediation. 

All work will be completed in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of Education's 

Asbestos Management Plan.  

All work will be completed by licensed and accredited asbestos contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists 

strictly following all applicable legislation, regulations, policies and guidelines. 
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Contact us 

If you have any questions about this work you can contact School Infrastructure NSW via email at 

schoolinfrastructure@det.nsw.edu.au or during business hours on 1300 482 651. 
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